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MABAS Division I

 Membership

Members present at this meeting were:

	Arlington Heights
	Ken Koeppen
	Palatine
	Bob Falardeau
Scott Andersen
Randy Freise

	Des Plaines
	Alan Wax

	Palatine Rural
	Hank Clemmensen

	Elk Grove Township
	Michael Nelson

	Rolling Meadows


	Ron Stewart

	Elk Grove Village
	Dave Miller
Al Vrshek
	Schaumburg
	William Spencer



	Hoffman Estates
	Bob Gorvett

Jeff Jorian
	Streamwood
	Norm Malcolm

	Itasca
	Jim MacArthur

	Wheeling
	Paul Lisowski

	Mt. Prospect
	Absent

	
	

	Northwest Central
	Sue Cooper
Cindy Brick
	
	


Presentation: None
Call to Order: 1340 Hours

Pledge of Allegiance
Recognition of Members: Mr. John Kelly from Air One and Ms. Layla Benjamin from Restore Board-Up were present.  Ron Stewart welcomed Norm Malcolm back to Division 1 as a member of the Streamwood Fire Department.
Approval of Minutes: 

Motion – Approval of minutes of the March 10, 2010 meeting.
Made by: Hank Clemmensen
Seconded by: Norm Malcolm
Motion passed by unanimous vote
Treasurer’s Report: Scott Andersen reported that the current “Checking” account balance is $4,639.61 and the current “Money Market” account balance is $26,166.54.  All current invoices have been paid.
Committee Reports

MABAS Executive Board: Ron Stewart advised that all GPS units have been distributed and that he will determine what MABAS wants us to do with the 4 extra units that were earmarked for Rosemont Public Safety before they withdrew from Division 1.
Cook County Fire Chiefs: Hank Clemmensen reported that the CCFC’s met the other day and they discussed next years UASI budget.
IAFC/Great Lakes Division: Hank Clemmensen reminded everybody that the Fire Rescue International conference will be held in Chicago this year and begins on August 24th.  Contact Hank if you are interested in free passes to the expo.
Disaster Management: No report.
Communications/Box Cards: Sue Cooper advised that there was 1 box alarm in April, 2010.
Training:  No report. 
Dive Team: No report.  
TRT Team: Bill Spencer reported that the Schaumburg Fire Department on behalf of MABAS Division 1 received the AFG for TRT Hard Line Communications and that Division 1’s 20% match is $3,639.51.  Ron Stewart read a letter of appreciation from MABAS Division 1 to Fire Marshal Terry Simale of the Schaumburg Fire Department for his hard work and success with the 2009 AFG for the aforementioned TRT equipment.  The May 4th TRT drill at NIPSTA was well attended and Bill Spencer thanked all involved for supporting the very worthwhile drill.
Hazmat Teams: No report. 
MABAS Website: Ron Stewart reminded everybody to have their respective shift commanders log into the MABAS Division 1 website and update the Special Team Status Sheet every morning by 0900 hours.  

Old Business:  No report
New Business:  Ron Stewart read Rosemont Public Safety’s request to withdraw from Division 1.
Motion – To accept Rosemont Public Safety’s request to withdraw from MABAS Division 1 effective June 30, 2010. 
Made by:  Norm Malcolm
Seconded by:  Bill Spencer
Motion passed by unanimous vote

Ron Stewart advised that the MABAS days event that was held at the Rosemont Convention Center was a success and allowed our elected officials to see what MABAS has to offer.  Unsure at this point if this event will happen again next year.
Much discussion regarding special team consolidation was had.  Sue Cooper distributed modified Dive, Haz-Mat and TRT box cards for each town to review, make corrections or changes and return to NWCD by June 1, 2010.  She also will send out the cards electronically.  There is an approximate start date of June 15, 2010 for the division wide special team responses.  Bob Falardeau added that each department should critique any special team call out to measure the responses effectiveness.  Cindy Brick recommended that once we have the box cards set and all the appropriate information entered in CAD we should have a radio response drill.  
Good of the Order: Dave Miller informed the group that Deputy Chief Al Vrshek will be retiring next month.  Congratulations Al.  As of Monday May 17, 2010 the Elk Grove Fire Department will be vacating their administrative offices and we will be unable to hold MABAS meeting in Elk Grove until they move into their new facility.  Ken Koeppen offered the meeting room at Arlington Heights Fire Department Station 2. 
Motion - To adjourn the meeting

Made by: Ken Koeppen
Seconded by: Hank Clemmensen
Motion passed by unanimous vote.

Adjournment: 1415 hours

Next Meeting: Thursday July 15, 2010, 1330 hours at Arlington Heights Station 2.  1150 N. Arlington Heights Road.
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